From: Patel Tina Tina.Patel@caa.co.uk Subject: FW: Use of 121.5 for Training Calls

Date: 13 August 2018 at 11:29

To: GAP External 2015 GAPExternal 2015@caa.co.uk

## Dear GA Partnership,

Under AOB at our last meeting, Dai Whittingham, as Chair of the UK FSC, raised a concern with the use of 121.5 for training calls and the potential for Commercial crews to turn down 121.5. I have followed up with colleagues in both Flight Operations and Airspace Regulation. The use of 121.5 is captured within the CAA's Regulatory Safety Management System (RSMS) within the AAA Safety Review Panel (SRP). The short version of which is:

- 1. Discussed in detail at recent AAA SRP and the scenario being articulated by Flight Operations Liaison Group (FOLG) members is recognised but it is important to focus on the safety risk which were considered in the SRP as follows.
- 2. Airborne interception, a/c gets shot down, 3 airborne interceptions last year, no issues.
- 3. Missed real emergency call by aircraft, loss of life due late response to genuine emergency: no data.
- 4. What else, it's no clear.

Based on the information thus far the risk is being tolerated, this can be reviewed either routinely or as new information comes to light. As well as the safety risks, there are of course business risks associated with operators being charged for interceptions but that is different to the safety risk. Flight Operations are represented on the UK FSC and Jon Round will brief the FOLG, given that I see no need to generate a new / additional workstream from the GA Partnership and/or the GA SRP as it is being handled elsewhere within the CAA.

Yours Tony

## **Tony Rapson**

Head of General Aviation Unit General Aviation Unit Civil Aviation Authority

Tel: 01293 573116 Mob: 07775 757350

Follow us on Twitter: @UK CAA

Please consider the environment. Think before printing this email.

Before Printing consider the environment. This e-mail and any attachment(s) are for authorised use by the intended recipient(s) only. It may contain proprietary material, confidential information and/or be subject to legal privilege. If you are not an intended recipient then please promptly delete this e-mail, as well as any associated attachment(s) and inform the sender. It should not be copied, disclosed to, retained or used by, any other party. Thank you. We cannot accept any liability for any loss or damage sustained as a result of software viruses. You must carry out such virus checking as is necessary before opening any attachment to this message. Please note that all e-mail messages sent to the Civil Aviation Authority are subject to monitoring / interception for lawful business.